

January Minutes 2014

Apologies: Regina for December minutes, locked out of hotmail account.

Elections:

***Positions needing to be filled:**

Events and fundraising: 2-3yrs clean time

Alt ASR needs filling 2-3yrs

Please announce these positions at your meetings and anyone needing further information please come to next month's area.

H&I Tasha was voted in as the new H&I Chair,

Sub Committee Reports.

Secretary Regina expenses €15.00

Chair Lorraine Rent paid for YMCA building € 144.00

Public relations: Niall

Requests for assistance-

- **Life FM-** do a documentary on NA by interviewing 4 speakers (January 2014)
- **Ana Liffey Drugs Service, Limerick-** do a presentation on NA to drug users using their service (preparations underway to establish needs)
- Midleton secondary school April 11th 2014,

Events Carried Out: Midleton Secondary School- 1 speaker and 1 chair person Marsha and Brendan, second speaker did not show up.

Expenses Fuel 10.00 in total

Further Projected Expenses- Cost of Projector 500.00

Any other business

- Availability of members (female) at PR engagement

Convention chair: Tony

€ 250.00 given to source 500 wrist bands in china , Everything is running smoothly, Book early to avoid disappointment.

Outreach: Danjoe chair, Aileen secretary

Meetings this month fermoy expenses €10.00

Any group looking for support contact outreach subcommittee. Any member's willing to support meetings contact outreach subcommittee.

Danjoe 085-7241544

Phone: Clonmel

21 calls, mostly addicts looking for meetings

Expenses €20.00 credit

Literature: Colin and Pam

Opening balance: €306.65

Literature ordered: €306.65

Closing balance: €0

Expenses: Colin €40

H&I:

Tasha was voted in as new chair, There were concerns about knowledge of role & support, Tasha had the position explained to her last month, she took the month to think about it, met with Danjoe to discuss the position and spoke several other members. Several members are willing to support Tasha in this roll.

Please contact Tasha on 086-0776991 if interested in becoming involved in H&I

Treasurer: John

Opening Balance: €1,935

Donations: € 918

Expenses: €780

Closing balance €2,073

Working balance: €423

Webmaster report: Paul No report

The website address is <http://www.nasouth.ie>

ASR Peter brought in copy of insurance from Dublin.

CAR workshop next area February 9th at 12pm. Workshop will be about 2 1/2 hrs long. Six Regional delegates can come down.

World service in April 6 motions need to be discussed, peter will send link in email, everyone is welcome.

Lorraine volunteered to order and organise teas, coffee's for workshop attendee's.

AD HOC Peter- 21st January South parish, agenda set to review guidelines for electing people into positions. Everyone welcome especially people with experience.

Group reports:

Dominican centre Friday morning 11.30 - 12.30

Avg att: 7/10

Group announcement: Rent is up to date. Meeting going well. We encourage service as secretary post to be filled every month. Low commitment, clean time requirement 3mths.

Donation: €12

Dominican centre Saturday 3.00pm

Avg att: 25

Donation: €55.00

Group announcement: Meeting is going well, Need new secretary 3 mth's clean time required.

Churchfield no report

Avg att:

Donation: €0

Group announcement:

NA Hillside Solas

Group report: All going well,

Avg att: 25

Donation: € 40

G.F Strength & Hope Wednesday 8pm and Sunday 2pm

Avg att: 12-19

Donation: €60

Group report: going well all positions filled.

We do recover south parish community centre cork.

Friday 8.00, Sunday 8.00 Wednesday 1.00

Donation: 0

Group report: Need new treasurer & GSR, Lisa new Friday secretary

The 6.45 Sunday meeting is now closed

Fermoy: No Report

Avg att:

Donation: €0.00

Trinity Tuesday

Avg att: 30

Group report: Meeting is going well, All positions filled

Donation: €0.00

Shannon Street; No report

Group report:

Donation: €0.00

Women's Meeting No report

South Presentation, Evergreen Road Cork. Trough the red door. Monday 6.30 7.45

Avg att:

Group report:

Donation:

La Verna Thursdays 8.00

Avg att: 30

Donation: €22.50

Group report; Meeting going well, all positions filled, Donnacha new secretary.

Skibbereen Friday night no report

Avg att:

Group report;

Group announcements:

Donation: €

Youghal Nagle House Friday 8.00 Sunday 12.00- 1.00

Avg att: 5

Group report: Meetings going well, All positions filled. Would welcome support

Donation: €0

Listowel

No report

Tralee NA freedom group

Attendance: Average 10

Report: All positions filled, meeting going well but contributions are low. Group is self supporting however only just at present.

Donation: No

Killarney No report

Castle island No Report

Dingle No report

Waterford City St John's

Group report: All meetings running well, all positions filled.

Group announcement: Meeting going well, Christmas event went well about 50 attended, Returned €300.00 loan from area and made a profit of €134

Donation: €0

Just for Today Waterford

Group report: Attendance down, needs support and outreach

Donation : 0

Limerick Abbeyfeale Group No report

Avg att:

Group report:

Limerick Henry Street and St John's group

Avg att:

Group Report: Meeting going well, some meetings are incorrect in updated list. New treasurer so no report.

Donation: €0

Aisieri Cahir: No report

Avg att:

Group report:

Donation: €

Clonmel

Avg att: 10-12

Group report: Meeting is going well & All positions filled.

Donation: €70.00

Ennis friary No report

Group Report:

Avg att:

Old Business

- Gf meeting putting a warning about predatory behaviour in their meeting preamble - suggestions were to form a welcoming committee that have completed the steps
- Cork area party December 14th

- Car workshop; region cannot make it down in January but workshop will go ahead in February, more details next month.
- Regional delegate willing to come down to do workshop on predatory behaviour & do chair on their experiences from February onwards
- Tony convention chair extended an offer for ISO convention workshop, to explain why are costs going up, what the ISO does, why we have a service office. Decision to be made next month.
- A suggestion was made to have all workshops in one day, from this A service work shop committee was formed:
Members Conor chair, Tony, Peter, Danjoe.
Duration of committee 6mths
- Suggestion to make committees for all area positions to have vice chair & secretary.

New business:

- Niall pr made a formal request for €500.00 for projector, voted on and €500 is to be given for this purchase.
- Printer broken in office, Colin will have a look at what's on the market and report back next month
- Discussion on vice chair positions- all vice chairs should automatically fill in the position as chair. Lorraine asked peter to have a look at this topic for guidelines. When members are voted into positions they should be given a copy of southern area guidelines - better introduction to positions.
Ad hoc committee to discuss these issues
- Budget for outreach was set at €70.00
- Can meetings be updated on internet if they are not open on certain dates i.e christmas
- Danjoe mentioned possible traditions workshop - to link in with Conor
Danjoe volunteered to facilitate a new traditions workshop, this needs to be discussed more next month.
- To discussed next month- Conor basic text study group.

Reminder Car workshop by six regional delegates February 9th before area at 12pm, duration 2 1/2 hrs. food, teas and coffees provided for all who attend.

DATE FOR AREA Sunday 9th February 3pm

